	University High School Boosters Meeting

	9/4/18

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Debbi Wolford)

· Vice President (Michael Coleman) 
· Secretary (Mike Orgler) 
· Treasurer Report (Bob VanPlew)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – 10 min 
· New Business – 10 min

· Adjourn



	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Mike Orgler at 6:34pm on 9/4/18.
Officer Reports 

President  

Debbi Wolford
· Welcome to all!  
· Thanks for taking time to come out and support our school!  We encourage everyone to get involved and help out as much as they can!
· Personal Introduction (i.e.  Name, students in school, how long been with Boosters, etc.)
· Before I turn it over to my peers on the Booster Board, I’d appreciate it if we could go around the room and have everyone share their name, student, and interest/participation in Boosters.

· One of Boosters’ primary goals is to do fundraising for the school.  Just a friendly reminder that we do have specific guidelines that we need to follow for fundraising.   There are guidelines around how money is raised, etc.   We want all fundraising requests and activities to come through the Booster board or Fundraising Committee for awareness and consistency.  Thanks!
· Every year, one of Boosters goals it to make around a $10,000 donation back towards the school. 
· Last Year, we gave $10,000 towards the new Air Conditioning and also gave approximately $11,000 of our surplus towards new tables and chairs for the school.  
· This year our fundraising focus is still towards a new air-conditioner for the gym as well as renovations for the chemistry lab.   Andrea has shared in the past that the AC is a $200k project so every little bit helps! 
· Please encourage your sport/club to nominate a parent volunteer to come to Booster meetings to share updates, etc.   

· Again, thank you for attending and contributing to U-High Boosters!
VP

Michael Coleman
· Welcome! 

· Personal Introduction (i.e.  Name, students in school, how long been with Boosters, etc.)
· In addition to supporting Debbi as Vice-President, I am also chairing our Fundraising committee, which we will talk about in just a bit.  

· Thanks for everyone’s efforts to contribute to the Boosters organization!
Secretary

Mike Orgler
· Personal Introduction (i.e.  Name, students in school, how long been with Boosters, etc.)
· For those new to Boosters, we will have our committee chairperson explain each committee as they provide an update so you can get a sense of what all we promote and do with Boosters.

· Minutes are available on the Boosters website each month (approx. 5-7 days after the mtg).
· Be sure to register on the sign in sheet when you come to a meeting.  
· Committee chairs are asked to send updates prior to the meeting (include “Boosters” in title).
· A reminder to our committee chairs that we need your help to keep a log/notebook of how they do their committees so that knowledge can be passed on…and to identify a successor.
Treasurer 
Bob VanPlew
· See report below.
Administration Report (Steve Evans – Asst. Principal)
· On Wednesday, September 5th we have our Open House at 6:30 in the auditorium.  Parents will follow their child's schedule and be able to meet with teachers.
· Sept 28 - Homecoming.   Avanti’s tailgating at Horton Fieldhouse for Alumni.   Saturday night, the Prairie Room at Bone Student Center will host the Homecoming Dance

· October 3rd is parent/teacher conferences.  A sign-up genius will be sent out by the office to set up conference times with Teachers.   Make sure to sign up quickly as some slots fill up fast.  

· Fundraiser:  Handheld Fans will a nice U-High “U” on them will be sold at all sporting events for $3 

· U-Crew (students) sold 300 wristbands for $2 to raise money.   They are planning to do this in 3 different waves…raising money for the new A/C, raising money for St. Jude and then for a 3rd charity.   We’ll possibly look at spirit-wear selling these bands as well.  Great job by the students!  

· If interested in volunteering and did not sign up at registration, please contact the office.  You will need to submit info in the office to get screened (i.e. submit license so a quick background check can be done).  

· On Sept 21, Metcalf is having family picnic which will be at Horton Field house.   A suggestion was made to possibly look to sell spirit-wear at that event (contact Andrea if we are planning to do that).
· Latest estimate for the cost of our new A/C system:  Small gym:  approx. $75k, Large gym:  approx. $150k
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Sue Spalding – Chair
· Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· Prom will be held on April 27th, 2019.   

· After Prom had a table at registration to work on getting committee members.

· After registration, a Sign-Up genius went out & we filled all committee volunteer spots
· Our first meeting is Tuesday, September 11 at 6:30 in the U High library.  All committee members and several volunteers from last year were asked to attend.

· Redbird Arena has been booked for the event, following prom (until 4am). 

· If anyone wants to help please contact us!
Hospitality (For Dances)
Michele Mathieson
Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser
· Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (homecoming, prom, black-light)
· Will send out sign-up genius for donations and for volunteers. 
· Katy Kraft and Beth Sauser agreed to take over this committee next year.  Thanks!!!
Directory

Tammy Baker

Chip Hansel
· Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· The work on the Directory is in progress.
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Susan Kullman 

· Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· Our first event is a breakfast on Friday, September 21.    

· There will be a sign-up genius request sent to the names provided by the office as indicated from the online form with registration.  

· The following is the rest of our schedule for FSA Committee events for the 2018 – 2019 school year:

· Friday, September 21 – Breakfast
· Wednesday, October 3 – Dinner during Parent/Teacher Conferences

· Friday, November 16 – Breakfast

· Friday, December 14 – Breakfast
· Friday, January 18 – Breakfast
· Wednesday, February 27 – Dinner during Parent/Teacher Conferences

· Friday, March 22 - Breakfast

· Friday, April 26 – Breakfast
· Friday, May 10 – Breakfast 
Fundraising

Michael Coleman
Aimee Beam 

· Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
· We have 500 hand fans for sale.  Our cost was only $.60 and we will look to charge $3-4.  These can be sold at any of our sporting events.  

· Other big opportunities are concessions, dine-to-donates, and the Pillar fundraiser.  
· Pillars of Support is our biggest fundraiser

· Working concessions at ISU games is a great way to earn money for your group/team.  Guaranteed $200 but can earn a lot more money for tips.  
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall
· Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House in February & 3) Freshman Testing in April. 

· The first event is for the Open House on 9/5/17.   

· The 2018/2019 U-High Hospitality Committee has 117 volunteers!  

· We provide drinks and cookies for all the events.  For New Freshman Testing, we also provide fruit, veggies, cheese and crackers, and provide a small dinner for the teachers and staff.  

· All events are run by volunteer parents and all food is donated, with the exception of the small dinner sandwiches for the teachers/staff for New Freshman Orientation.  (Generally around $100 is requested from Boosters)

· We usually set up in the Lounge area or the Library and serve up to 800 servings per event. 
· Note:  We are still looking for cookie donations and volunteers to help at the event!

Parent Support Network (PSN)
Rod Bray
· Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· There are no events planned as of yet. 

· We are looking for a new chair for this committee, as Rod needs to step down due to other commitments.  
Spirit-Wear
Michelle Wittman

Carrie Dale
· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· Welcome to Carrie Dale who is helping with Spirit Wear for the 2018-2019 school year

· We had a great start to the year:   

· Cleared out old cash/carry stuff at Registration

· Successful online store from Registration – total sales $7,400!!!

· First home football game cash/carry also successful (approx $2,400 in sales)

· Restocking a lot of “promotion” items (lanyards, window clings, etc) that may be a bit of cash outlay on the forefront, but those items last a long time in inventory

· Gearing up for remaining football games for cash/carry; Fall Online store in the future. 
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
· Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· 365 tickets have been sold as of 8/28

· $7,300 has been raised!!!

· Bonds have been purchased for Julia Heller & Terry Ogunleye 

· Raffle License Application should be completed and sent to McLean County within the next few days as the current license expires on 9/17/19

· First drawing will be on Friday 9/7, then every other Friday when students are in session through May 2019

· Terry & Julia will alternate the drawing dates

Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 

· This year we have a September award!   It is going to Karson Bonaparte, who is being recognized for his actions last spring.  He was observed on a school trip picking up trash at a restaurant and purchasing food for a homeless man. Congratulations Karson!   
Social Media 

Gretchen Zaitzeff
· Nothing reported 
Tailgate

Kelli Kiefer
· Purpose:  To create a positive environment for our Alumni where we provide a free meal prior to the football game.  
· A tailgate is planned prior to the Homecoming football game.  
Website

Kelli Kiefer

· Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence and information available on the U-High Website.    

· There is a new look and feel to the website.  The Booster page can be accessed under the “Parents” tab at the top or by the Boosters link at the bottom of the page. 
· NOTE:  Please note that the Booster page may only be update on the new website (NOT the “classic” site)
Representative Reports

Band
· We are glad to have Jason Landes back directing the band after a year away (and grateful to Jessen Smith for a great 2017-18 year filling in him for him!). The band’s show this year is titled “Eternal.” They do not have a trip this year but have several fundraisers planned that will help to defray the cost of the 2019-20 trip. Currently they are in the middle of a cheesecake/Yankee candle fundraiser. Looking forward to fantastic year!
Choir
· This is a “Trip Year” and we’ll be going to New York City with the orchestra over Spring Break 2019.
· First Concert is Oct. 4th at 7:30pm
· Currently fundraising for NYC Trip selling Yankee Candles until 9/14.
Dance

· Nothing reported.   
Orchestra

· We have a new orchestra director – Grant Souder.  He grew up in Normal but has spent the past 13 years living abroad with his wife and children.  He plays the bass and seems really excited to be at U High.  A few of us are working with him to ensure that he knows how the Booster parents contribute to his efforts.

· The Chorus and Orchestra kids have the opportunity to go to New York City over spring break in 2019.  We recently had a meeting to discuss the details.  This is an every-other-year kind of thing, with New York City being the destination every 4th year of travel.
Orchesis

· Nothing reported.
Speech

· Speech is working concessions at the 9/7 football game.
Theater 

· “1Acts”—auditions 9/10-9/11—performances: 11/30, 12/1, 12/2
· Theater Fest entry:  “And Then They Came For Me: Remembering the World of Anne Frank”—auditions: 9/10 & 9/11
· “Much Ado About Nothing”—auditions in November, performances: 3/1, 3/2, 3/3
· “Fiddler On The Roof”—Auditions Dec & Jan—performances: 4/5, 4/6, 4/7
Sports

· Senior night is Friday 9/7 for football, cheer and dance.  
Old Business

· E-Sports request for funds at the last Booster meeting still needs to be processed.  Boosters approved a $500 grant to get this group going.  

· The Soccer team’s request for a new video camera has been processed and a new camera was purchased. 
· Funds were successfully provided to purchase food for Freshman Testing.    

· Final Contributions of 2017-2018 Booster Funds: 
· $10,000 was donated to the new Air Conditioning. 

· Boosters also donated their surplus from last year (approximately $11,000) towards new tables and chairs for the school.      
New Business

·   No new items were presented.
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn by Lisa Heptinstall; seconded by Susan Kullman; meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.    Next Booster meeting is Tuesday, October 2nd.    

	Attendees:   
	Debbi Wolford, Michael Coleman, Mike Orgler, Steve Evans, Sue Spalding, Chris Bray, Rod Bray, Holly Pfister, Lisa Heptinstall, Angela Bossard, Theresa Weldy, Karen Hightower, Shelly King, Darvis King, Michelle Hutchins, Janet Rubin, Julie Loy, Beth Sauser, Michele Mathieson, Katy Kraft, Rebecca Africano, Carrie Dale, Jamie Wolfe, Susi Beard, Angela Buckley, Lori Molitor, Theresa Williams, Susan Kullman, Christy Bazan

	

	U-High Boosters Treasurer's Report – September 2018
Bank Balances Beginning of Month (as of 6/30/18)

     Busey Bank 

 $    6,728.39 

          Total Bank Balances 

$6,728.39
Receipts:

Gold Rush Deposit
 $      5,100.00   

Spirit Wear Deposit 
 $      7,159.00 

Total Receipts

$12,259.00 

Disbursements:

Soccer Camera
 $          779.00 

Bounced Checks
 $          108.20 

Stamps
 $          418.90

Custom Lanyards
 $          222.30 

Hand Fans

 $          300.00

Select Screen Prints

 $          102.00

Freshman Testing – Food

 $          119.66

Total Disbursements

 

 $     2,050.06 

 

Net Gain or Loss

 

 

 $ 10,208.94  

Total Funds

$16,487.33
Bank Balances End of Month (as of 8/31/18)

     Busey Bank

 $    16,487.33 

     Foundation Account

 $    16,473.73 

     After-Prom Account
 $    14,909.00
Total Bank Balances 

$47,870.06



